

Sierra Unified School District Board of Trustees

Cortney Burke President

Ben Kimbler Vice President

James Hoak Clerk

Ginger Cardoza Member

Connie Schlaefer Member

> Wes Qualls Member

Joe Denham Member

To inspire, engage, challenge, and support all students to reach their highest level of learning and personal development.

Dear Sierra Unified Community,

What an incredible first week of school! The energy on our campuses has been inspiring, and it's clear that this year is already off to a strong start.

I want to take a moment to celebrate our amazing teachers and staff. Their dedication and preparation made the first day run so smoothly for our students. From greeting families with smiles to making sure classrooms felt welcoming, their hard work truly set the tone for a great year.

I started my morning at the bus yard, sending our buses out to pick up students, and then headed to the elementary school to help our youngest learners find their classrooms and direct traffic in the parking lot. It was a wonderful reminder of how many hands and hearts it takes to launch a school year successfully.

I also want to give a special shout-out to the elementary administration for hosting a TK/Kindergarten parent meeting right after drop-off. It was such a thoughtful way to welcome new families, answer questions, and ease those first-day jitters.

As we settle into routines, let's continue to treat each other with patience and grace. The start of a school year always brings a few small bumps, but together we can work through anything.

Thank you for making Sierra Unified such a special place for students to learn and grow. I'm looking forward to all we'll accomplish together this year!

Measure U Updates:

The ribbon cutting for the Library upgrade was a huge success! Students, staff and many community members came out to celebrate the first project of the Sierra High School Modernization project.

ADA parking lot project is underway and expected to be completed by Sept 15th.

Phase 2 Schematic Desgn Drawings are close to being finished

The Lease Lease Back Contract is completed and ready to execute.

Warm Regards,

Dr. Lori Grace, Superintendent